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June 16, 2006

Dr. Betty J. Sternberg 
Commissioner of Education
Connecticut State Department of Education 
165 Capitol Avenue 
Hartford, CT  06145
Dear Commissioner Sternberg:

On April 25, 2006, the Connecticut Department of Education submitted a response to the monitoring report that resulted from a program review conducted by the Academic Improvement and Teacher Quality Programs office of the U.S. Department of Education’s Office of Elementary and Secondary Education.  The program office team reviewed your State’s progress in meeting the highly qualified teacher provisions of the Elementary and Secondary Education Act, as amended by the No Child Left Behind Act (NCLB) of 2001, and your State’s administration of the ESEA Title II, Part A Improving Teacher Quality State Grants program.  Thank you for your prompt response to the monitoring report.

The Department believes that all of the findings identified in the monitoring report have been satisfactorily addressed in the CDE response and subsequent communications.  We commend your excellent work in responding to the concerns raised by the monitoring report, particularly the steps you have taken to help veteran elementary teachers demonstrate subject-matter competency.  In addition, the Academic Improvement and Teacher Quality programs staff and the Department’s Office of General Counsel have carefully reviewed the State-Level HOUSSE procedures you developed for elementary teachers who are not new to the profession, and we concur that your procedures meet the statutory requirements of NCLB.  In regards to reporting information on highly qualified teachers to the public, we expect CDE to report 2005-06 data by classes as the unit of analysis rather than teachers as prescribed in the law.

The U.S. Department of Education believes that the CDE is, in general, implementing the HQT provisions of the statute and making an effort to meet the HQT goal, but because you will not reach it in all districts and schools by the end of the current school year, the Department looks forward to reviewing the revised plan you will submit in July that details the specific steps you will take to reach the HQT goal in the 2006-07 school year and beyond.

Sincerely,

/s/

Henry L. Johnson
www.ed.gov
400 MARYLAND AVE., SW, WASHINGTON, DC  20202

Our mission is to ensure equal access to education and to promote educational excellence throughout the Nation
www.ed.gov
400 MARYLAND AVE., SW, WASHINGTON, DC  20202-6200

Our mission is to ensure equal access to education and to promote educational excellence throughout the Nation

